
DECEMBER 15, 2015 ZONING HEARING 

“OTHER BUSINESS” 

COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 

 

ITEM  OB-64 

 

PURPOSE 

 

To consider a stipulation amendment for 2671 Roswell Road, LLC regarding 

rezoning application Z-51 of 2012 (Arrowhead Real Estate Partners, LLC), 

for property located on the north side of Roswell Road, west of Robert Lane 

in Land Lots 961, 984 and 985 the 16th District. 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The subject property is zoned R-15 OSC for a 21 lot subdivision. The 

original approval included an eighteen month reversion clause from the 

approval date, which was May 21, 2013. The reversion clause was extended 

again in July 2014. The property is currently under development with 

infrastructure going in. The developer has been delayed twice during 

development this year which cost him many months of good weather; once 

by GDOT and once by Atlanta Gas Light. The developer has obtained a 

construction permit to build a house, but the curb and gutter has been 

delayed due to GDOT and Atlanta Gas Light. The developer has submitted a 

letter detailing these two hold ups (attached).The developer will need to 

extend the reversion clause one more time in order to finish the project. If 

approved, all other zoning stipulations would remain in effect. 

 

FUNDING 

 

N/A 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the 

proposed stipulation amendment. 

 

ATTACHMENTS 

 

Other Business Application and zoning stipulations. 





LETTER FROM APPLICANT DETAILING DELAYS 

 

 

Mr. Pederson, 

 

You had requested an explanation for our request to extend our construction period for The 

Parc on Roswell.  Below is a brief explanation: 

• A 24” High pressure gas main lies along adjacent to our ROW with a 10’ easement.  

Atlanta Gas Light requires an encroachment letter be issued by them prior to any work 

occurring on or around their easement.  This process takes typically 30 days, but has 

been held up, internally, by AGL.  We started the encroachment letter process late 

August of this year.  As of the date of this letter, we have still not received approval by 

AGL.  This prevents our ability to construct the Accel and Decel lane, storm drain along 

Roswell, Water line and curb.  (We are hopeful AGL will issue the encroachment letter 

within the next couple weeks)  As of Sept. 10th, all requirements of the developer for 

AGL had been met. 

• Another limiting factor in the project has been the date of which our LDP was issued.  

Developer was anticipating a start date of at least one month prior to when LDP was 

issued.  This was due to the acceleration lane not being recommended and initially 

approved by Georgia DOT per their current code; with the adjacent subdivision pushing 

for the acceleration lane to be installed per zoning stipulations. 

 






































